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The paper focuses on the Indoor Environmental Quality (IEQ) of school buildings and its 
impact on the health and well-being of the building’s occupants. Determining the levels of 
IEQ is a rather complex and partly subjective process, which involves setting and measuring 
a number of environmental parameters, as well as evaluating the related perceptions of all 
stakeholders. The effects of IEQ on human health are significant, ranging from minor 
distractions and performance decrease, to major diseases and health deterioration. 
Unfortunately, these issues are not well-known, especially in school buildings in Greece. 
However, in order to have a clear and documented idea of IEQ, it is necessary to implement 
scientific methodologies, based on measurements and questionnaires.  

To determine and test the theoretical background of this paper, a selected and well-
defined methodology for determining the IEQ has been applied to three school complexes 
within the Filothei – Psychiko Municipality in the greater area of Athens. The evaluation 
process consists of two parts: measurement of IEQ parameters in the classrooms and 
having the students, their parents and their teachers, complete questionnaires regarding 
their perception of IEQ in the school environment, based on the EN 15251:2008 Standard. 
The results reveal a number of problems concerning Indoor Air Quality, Glare and Thermal 
Comfort, especially during the warmer months. A comparison of the results of each 
methodology is also made, leading to conclusions on methodological issues. 

Conclusions are also drown on the insufficiency of the existing regulatory framework 
and scientific research on IEQ, both of which need to be developed and enriched. 
Furthermore, it is suggested that immediate action should be taken in order to improve the 
indoor environment of buildings, by training and educating their users and redesigning and 
reforming their management.   
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